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Deputy Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations in Geneva

Thank you, Mr President,

Israel remains deeply concerned about the proliferation of terrorist organizations in the Middle East and their grave implications on human rights.

Terrorist organizations in our region continue to commit large scale human rights abuses, orchestrate cross-border attacks, and obstruct economic progress and development. 

In Lebanon, Hezbollah continues to hold the country hostage, as it plunges further into economic despair. Against the will of its people, and at the behest of  its paymasters, Hezbollah continues to indiscriminately fire rockets at Israeli communities, resulting in civilian deaths and destruction.
 
So far, Hezbollah has fired 2800 rockets into Israel, and continues to act in clear violation of Security Council resolution 1701. Approximately 60,000 Israelis remain displaced, unable to return home due to the constant threat of rockets, drones, and terrorist attacks.

The Houthis, a State-sponsored terrorist organization in Yemen, infamous for its own horrific human rights record, continues to threaten global shipping and launch rockets indiscriminately at Eilat in southern Israel.
 
Mr. President,

The Council must increase its efforts to address the human rights impact of state-sponsored terrorism and its devastating destabilizing impact on the Middle East.

We have a responsibility not only to the Israeli victims but also to our neighbors who continue to bear the brunt of the actions of these terrorist  groups.

I thank you.
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